AMITY TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING 

August 13, 2014

The Regular Meeting of the Amity Township Planning Commission was held at the Amity Township Municipal Building located at 2004 Weavertown Road, Douglassville, and Berks County, PA.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Paul Weller at 7:00 P.M. with a salute to the flag.  The following people were in attendance:

Commission

Dwight Buckwalter

Terry Jones
Julie Marburger
Paul Weller

Staff

Mr. Brian Boland, Kozloff Stout, Solicitor

Mr. John Weber, LTL Consultants, Engineer

Gregg Boggia, Boggia Engineering, Traffic Engineer
Charles Lyon, Township Manager

Kathie Benson, Planning Commission Secretary

Dwight Buckwalter moved seconded by Terry Jones to approve the meeting minutes from July 16, 2014. Motion Carried 4-0.

Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller - yes
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Mr. Boggia reported he received comments from Mike Tornetta and they have now been incorporated into the Toll Gate Road & Old Swede Rd Analysis. Terry Jones moved, seconded by Julie Marburger to recommend the Roadway Sufficiency Analysis to the Board of Supervisors for their adoption. Motion carried 4-0.

Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller – yes

High Meadows Phase III-Section I-T.H. Properties-Revised Final-13 Lots

Catherine Durso discussed the plan was previously recorded by Heritage Properties and TH Properties is under agreement with Santander Bank to purchase the lots. TH Properities will be the builder along with a Separate Entity as the owner. TH P Properties has received LTL’s review letter dated 8/8/14 and will comply with all comments. Their engineer is currently looking at the realignment of lot 152 to accommodate the rain garden and sufficient space for building. To comply with the new stormwater regulations they will be loosing two lots from the original design. Paul Weller moved, seconded by Terry Jones to recommend the plan be accepted for further study and review. Motion carried 4-0.

Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller – yes

Mr. Boland is currently working with Ms. Durso on the Municipal Improvements and Securities Agreements. Currently Amity Township is holding $1.2 million dollars and the updated calculations from LTL show the improvements to be $1.8 million dollars. T. H. Properties has agreed to not ask for any escrow release until they are below the amount of $1.2 million in improvements remaining.

Precision Technologies-Building Expansion
Mr. Joseph Body presented a plan to expand the building by 9500 Square Feet. The design is to fill in three open areas and design the building with no more open pockets. The building will continue to be in Zoning Compliance. There will be no need for additional parking, as they do not plan to expand their staff. Their goal is to add more storage space and larger working areas. Stormwater Management will be required and they will comply. Terry Jones moved seconded by Julie Marburger to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s waive the full land development requirement and allow an in house review.  Motion carried 4-0. 
Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller – yes

BLACKJAX-DAVE WALSH-BRIAN BOYER ENGINEERING
Dave Walsh discussed he is looking to provide a larger parking area for the business. The area he would like to pave will cover less than an acre of his land. He is looking to open the night club portion of his business in about 5 weeks. The paving will be to accommodate the patrons. In the future when he opens a business next door he will look at sharing the parking with that business.  Dwight Buckwalter moved seconded by Paul Weller to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s waive the full land development requirement and allow an in house review.  Motion carried 4-0. 
Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller – yes

ZONING
Dave Fisher-Zoning Hearing-Sign Ordinance

Mr. Fisher presented a sign design he is looking at proposing for his property. Terry Jones moved, seconded by Paul Weller to recommend the Zoning Hearing Board approve the variance as requested and allow a sign with two sides be present on his site. Motion carried. 

Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller – yes

COMMENTS

None
OTHER PLANNING COMMISSION ITEMS
Mr. Bruce Hall presented a subdivision plan called Amity Acres that was approved and recorded January 19, 1968. The subdivision was designed as on lot wells and septic systems. The lots were never built or sold. Mr. Hall was looking for direction if this is still a valid subdivision. Mr. Boland stated the MPC states any plan is protected from any Zoning changes if construction begins within five years from recorded date. In the event the plan is not constructed the plan would be subject to the current zoning & subdivision ordinances. Mr. Boland will review if this applies to this plan and advise Mr. Hall in writing.

Mr. Hall also discussed his personal lots on 422. He is looking to change the lot lines and have each lot conform to current zoning. The planning commission advised Mr. Hall to hire a surveyor to prepare the plan. This will require an annexation plan.

Adjourn 

Dwight Buckwalter moved seconded by Terry Jones adjourns the meeting at 8:00PM. Motion carried 4-0. 
Dwight Buckwalter – yes

Terry Jones - yes
Julie Marburger - yes

Paul Weller - yes

Respectfully submitted,
Kathie Benson

Planning Commission Secretary
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